	Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Academic and Student Affairs Committee Meeting
May 13, 2014


	Committee Chair Ms. Susan Farrell Palmer was present, as well as the following Trustees:  Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Ms. Sharon Speyer, Mr. Gary P. Thieman, and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV.  Mr. Zerbey appointed all Trustees previously named as voting members for this meeting. Student Trustee Dr. Laura E. Halpin was present; Ms. Brittney M. Brown was absent.  University Council Representative Ms. Karen Hoblet was present; Community member Mr. Nick Conrad was present.  Other attendees included Dr. Brian Ashburner, Dr. Jamie Barlowe, Mr. John Barrett, Mr. Lawrence Burns, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Dr. Cameron Cruickshank, Ms. Deb Davis, Dr. Johnnie Early, Ms. Mary Humphrys, Dr. D’Naie Jacobs, Dr. Lloyd A. Jacobs, Dr. Kristen Keith, Dr. Patricia Komuniecki, Dr. Steven LeBlanc, Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Dr. Scott Molitor, Mr. David R. Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Clayton Notestine, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Dr. Kaye Patten-Wallace, Dr. Scott Scarborough, Ms. Joan Stasa, Mr. Jon Strunk, and Ms. Margaret Traband.  

	ATTENDANCE



	The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Trustee Palmer in the Faculty Club Room at the Radisson Hotel on the Health Science Campus.  
	CALL TO ORDER



	Trustee Palmer requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the March 11, 2013 Committee meeting and approve them as written. A motion was received by Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Hussain, followed by Committee approval.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Ms. Karen Hoblet, Faculty Senate President and Academic and Student Affairs Committee University Council Representative, provided the Committee with the Faculty Senate report.
She reported that it is an honor to serve as the new Faculty Senate President.  The Faculty Senate (FS) has worked throughout the 2013/2014 academic year to assure transparency and resolution of issues, concerns, and participate in shared governance.  Election of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee was completed at the last FS meeting.  The results of the election:  Kristen Keith, PhD, President Elect; Lucy Duhon, MLIS, BA, Secretary; Mary Humphrys, PhD, Ohio Council Representative; Mike Dowd, PhD, and Scott Molitor, PhD, Main Campus Representatives; Marlene Porter, MLn, BS, and Fred Williams, PhD, Health Science Campus Representatives. 

Through our work this past academic year we forged a positive working relationship with Administration based on mutual respect, value, and with the goal of betterment of the University for students, faculty, administration, and the community.  Linda Rouillard, PhD was an excellent role model and I will do my best to continue her legacy. 
	FACULTY SENATE



	Student Government did not have a report.

	STUDENT GOVERNMENT



	Mr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration, was invited to present Personnel Action Reports for May 13, 2014.  After Committee review and discussion, Trustee Palmer requested a motion to forward the Personnel Action Reports to the Consent Agenda for approval at the June 16 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Thieman, and approved by the Committee.


	PERSONNEL ACTION REPORTS



	Dr. Kaye Patten-Wallace, Sr. VP for the Student Experience, was asked to provide an update about the Smoking Ban.  Dr. Patten-Wallace’s verbal report advised next steps for implementation of a Board Resolution that was approved by the Trustees at the April 14 Board meeting to ban smoking and tobacco products on all University campuses.  She referred to Dr. Jacobs’ email of April 24 appointing a Smoking Ban Implementation Task Force.  The group will be charged with the development of strategies to effectuate the Board’s directive that will include but not be limited to:  developing cessation efforts, recommending a go-live date for the ban, developing a media and public relations strategy, as well as developing incentives for compliance and cessation.  Dr. Jacobs’ email also stated that it will be important to recognize these and other strategies as long-term undertakings.  Cessation and compliance do not happen instantaneously, but require significant perseverance.  A copy of Dr. Jacobs’ email was distributed to the Trustees, which listed those invited to participate on the task force.  Co-chairs are urged to consider whether other constituent groups should be represented and are free to extend invitations to additional members.

	SMOKING BAN UPDATE


	Dr. Cameron Cruickshank, VP Enrollment and Online Education, provided the Academic Affairs Committee with an enrollment update.  He reviewed the portal college strategy implementation, highlights from Spring 2014 enrollment, development of the Strategic Enrollment Management Plan and the enrollment outlook for Fall 2015.  Historically, the majority of UT enrolled students come from “the Toledo Triangle” – Cleveland, Toledo, and Detroit.  Dr. Cruickshank reported that the region has faced economic hardships as the world shifts towards a knowledge economy.  Demographic realities are a challenge as well. Mention was made that UT needs to diversify enrollment.  Trustee Thieman stated that in a recent report about success coaches, their impact has been very positive.  The Strategic Enrollment Management Plan process began in Fall 2013 and has involved over 200 faculty, staff and students.  The objective of the Plan is to increase the institutional understanding of enrollment management and to describe a broad path forward for the road ahead.  The report is scheduled to be distributed in May.  Trustee Palmer thanked Dr. Cruickshank for the informative presentation. 

	ENROLLMENT


	Dr. Scott Molitor was invited to provide information to the Committee about Core Curriculum.  He reported that the Faculty Senate Core Curriculum Committee and Office of the Provost provided an update on the status of general education curriculum.  During Spring 2011, a new competency-based general education framework was approved with courses approved Spring 2012 for implementation Fall 2012.  However, this framework for general education could not be implemented because of issues regarding the Ohio Transfer Module (OTM).  An OTM compliant general education could pose issues for degree programs trying to reduce hours and that require general education coursework that is not included in our OTM.  The Faculty Senate and Provost have convened a working group to address these issues and presented a timeline to fully implement an OTM-compliant general education framework for the Fall 2015 entering class.


	CORE CURRICULUM


	Due to insufficient time to continue with the meeting, the Schoolcraft Business Model was not presented.
	SCHOOLCRAFT BUSINESS MODEL


	Ms. Margaret Traband, Vice Provost Academic Operations, provided a report to the Committee members about the College Completion Plan.  She reported that not later than June 30, 2014 the Board of Trustees of each institution of higher education shall adopt an institution-specific strategic College Completion Plan designed to increase the number of degrees and certificates awarded to students.  The working group members were identified in her presentation and a template of the plan was discussed in the following areas:
· University Mission

· Barriers to persistence and completion

· Completion of goals for 2014-2016

· Completion strategies

· Workforce development priorities

· University student profile

After discussion, Committee Chair Palmer requested a motion to forward this to the Consent Agenda at the June 16 Board meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Hussain and approved by the Committee.


	UT COMPLETION PLAN



	Dr. Ronald McGinnis, Interim Dean for the College of Medicine, gave the Committee information about the College of Medicine residency match for 2014.  Dr. McGinnis was proud to report that the overall match rate for this year’s graduates was 97% compared with the national match rate of 94%.  He reported that 72 students (43%) matched into primary care specialties – Internal Medicine 72, Medicine/Pediatrics 2, Family Medicine 12, and Pediatrics 16.  Also, 65 students (39%) matched in programs in Ohio – Northwest Ohio 19 and UTMC 13.  Dr. McGinnis extended his gratitude to all faculty who mentored the Class of 2014 students.  

	COLLEGE OF MEDICINE 2014 RESIDENCY MATCH



	Thanks and best wishes were extended from the Trustees on the Committee to Dr. Scott Scarborough, Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs, for his leadership while at UT.  Dr. Scarborough will assume the role of President at Akron University on July 1, 2014. 


	THANK YOU AND BEST WISHES

	With no further business to discuss, Trustee Palmer adjourned the meeting at  10:10 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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